
Annex no. 4 

 

In November 2011, at the Center for migrant accommodation at the Otopeni there was an attempt to 

escape. Lawyers’ reports shows that the authorities have acted with violence and following fire one of 

the buildings were dismantled. An escape of 24 Algerian migrant and Tunisian took place in October 

2011 at the center of the accommodation Horea, Arad. Mass media has reported that migrants from 

Algeria and Tunisia have been caught and repatriated. In the month of March 2012, from the web page 

of the organization of Migreurop (www.migreurop.org), with headquarters in Paris, have occurred 

following testimony: "You gotta help us, we are 50 detainees in the center of detention in Arad, 

Romania. We're asylum seekers and we have been imprisoned here. Some of us are here for a month, 

others are seven, eight, or nine months. We are men, but we also have a young woman among us. 

We're ill treated worse than animals. The policemen in the center hit us, strike us, often happening"; 

"On 6 March 2012, the policemen in the center would have wanted to aerate a man. They took him 

down in the cell of isolation to hit. I've heard him crying from the cells”: "We have the right to go out 

in the hall only 1-2 hours a day. They do not allow us to take a walk; we don't receive money from our 

families through Western Union. We always got the same kind of food. We don't have access to any 

physician. If we get sick we couldn't do anything. For the time being, more of us have itchis the skin 

which they endure it hard, but we aren't getting any sort of care": "Some people are so exhausted that 

they want to commit suicide." (Realitatea TV - May 9 2012). 
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